
Warren County Commissioners Public Hearing
September 8, 2021 12:02 p.m.

Jackson Courtroom

Commissioner Tricia Durbin called the meeting of the Warren County Commissioners Public Hearing to order with 
Commissioner Jeff Eggleston present.

Staff Present: Pamela Matve, Chief Clerk, Lisa Hagberg, Finance Director, Attorney Nathaniel Schmidt, Lorri 
Dunlap, Grants Administrator, Krystal Ransom, Deputy Director of Elections, Kim Exley, Employee Relations 
Administrator, and Kaylan Miller, Employee Benefits & Risk Administrator

Citizens Present: Josh Cotton (WTO), Andy Close (Titusville Herald), and Carl Seeker

Commissioner Tricia Durbin called the meeting to order stating that the meeting is being recorded.

Projects proposed utilizing 2021 CDBG funds are:

$ 110,442.00 Replacement of the undersized, and thus inadequate, storm water sewer on Center Street, between 
Brown Ave and Railroad Street, in Clarendon Borough. This project will serve 19 households.

$ 93,356.00 Engineering/Design and Construction of a new Municipal Water Line Extension on High Street in 
Sheffield Township.  This new water line will replace the existing spring fed water system to the 11 households on 
High Street.

$ 44,736.00 CDBG Program Administration

Lorri went onto state that as of late yesterday, Sheffield has pulled their project. Not all residents were in agreement 
with this project, and they do not want to force anyone to hook up.

Once we find another project, we will need to hold another public hearing.

Attorney Nathaniel Schmidt asked if CDBG funds can only be used for municipal projects.

Lorri stated no, we can and have helped non-profits. Individuals cannot apply.

With nothing further, this public hearing was closed at 12:08.

Respectfully submitted, Approved:

Pamela J. Matve Jeff Eggleston
Chief Clerk Warren County Commissioner




